ASSOCIATED STUDENTS BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING
Date: January 22, 2020, 3:00 p.m.
Student Union Meeting Room 1A, 2nd Floor
MINUTES
I.
Call to Order

Vice President Birrer called the meeting to order at 3:01 p.m.
II.
Pledge of Allegiance

Vice President Birrer read the land acknowledgement statement.

III.
Roll Call
IV.
Approval of the Agenda

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the agenda.

M) Director Sario S) Director Kaur to approve the agenda.


Vote: 12-0-0


Motion Carried
V.
Approval of the Minutes

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the minutes.

M) Director Trang S) Director Mustafa to approve the minutes.


Vote: 12-0-0


Motion Carried

VI.
Public Forum
VII.
Executive Director’s Informational Report (4 minutes)
Ms. Dowell commented that she sent the Board her report then went on to highlight some of the items.  The Child Development Center’s enrollment went down slightly during the Winter Break.  The General Services office implemented positive pay fraud with our bank, Bank of the West.  The Human Resources department reported that most of the supervisors and managers have completed the First Aid/AED/CPR Training.  The Marketing department is waiting for the new A.S. website to launch by the end of this week.  Transportation Solutions is working to communicate the new Transit Service Plan by VTA to staff and students affected by it.  She received the External Review draft so ED Dowell will now review it and develop an action plan.  The A.S. House move should take place in February.  She attended the Auxiliary Organizations Association Conference last week and is working with the University’s IT to see how they will be able to support A.S.  She will be overseeing the Events department until a new manager is hired.
VIII.
University Administration’s Informational Report (3 minutes)
Dr. Daniels welcomed the Board back to the campus and said Weeks of Welcome will kick off next week.  Some of the upcoming events will be a snow day; a paint night, a Women’s Basketball game; the Student Organization Fair and a Golden State Warrior’s game.  The current enrollment this semester is 32,452 of which, 1,511 are new students.  The Spartan Speaker Series is all set starting with Aundrea Lacy.  Look for Ask Me Tables beginning next week.
IX.
Chief Elections Officer Informational Report (3 minutes)

Cynthia Fernandez-Rios, the Chief Elections Officer, said the Students’ Elections Commission is having a bonding night at BJ’s tonight.  Their first meeting will be next Friday and they are finalizing their theme’s logo and working on the t-shirt design.  The theme this year is campus-related.
X.
Action Items


A.
Old Business


B.
New Business

Vice President Birrer asked President Parent to present his information on the Student Success, Excellence and Technology Fee (SSETF) Fund.  President Parent said this information was presented to last year’s Board, but he didn’t understand it until he did his own research.  He wanted to help this Board understand it so he decided to break down the components like it was a nested Russian doll.  He’ll start from the biggest section and work down to the smallest.  He showed the Board the San Jose State Operating Budget of which the SSETF is a part.  This fee is separate from tuition, but it has to be paid in order to attend school.  The CSU campuses have a range of fees with SJSU students paying $327.00.  Director Sario asked why only 12 of the campuses are charging the fee and President Parent said each campus chooses whether to charge the fee or not.  He showed the Board a breakdown of the SSETF where the Instructionally Related Activities Fee (IRA) received $11,100,000.00.  Of that amount, Athletics gets $9,300,000.00 or 83% when the intent was for the money to go to instructionally related activities.  The Campus Fee Advisory Committee (CFAC) reviews the fee and it can be revised.  The IRA contribution to Athletics makes up about half of their budget.  He provided a hard-to-acquire chart that showed the increased fees have changed over a 30-year period and how much of it has gone to Athletics.  There was a $65.00 increase in 2005 and President Parent was told it was supported by students that included a resolution in support of the increase by the A.S. Board.  In 1990, Athletics’ share of the IRA fee was 45%, now it’s 85%.  President Parent said he felt students don’t know about the increases so he said they could request changes at a CFAC meeting or bring it to the student body for a vote.  He said the Board needs to spread awareness and asked what they want to do.  Director Nguyen asked how much of the $327.00 goes to Athletics and it was calculated that $163.00.  
Point of personal privilege for Vice President Birrer to leave the room at 3:33 p.m. and returned at 3:35 p.m.
President Parent said many fees are going to just 500 student athletes.  Director Sario thought this information was helpful and they need to address the issue and make students aware of it.  Director Kaur asked if a student were to vote on the fee would they vote to reduce the amount or to reallocate it.  President Parent said it would be to allocate the fees.  Director Mustafa asked if they can change the SSETF allocation and President Parent said “yes”.  Director Sario asked if the University is using the Board’s resolution as an excuse to continue funding Athletics and President Parent said “yes”.  ED Dowell asked if the funding could come from other sources so Dr. Daniels explained the funding could go more toward academics.  She suggested checking other campuses to see where their IRA funds go.  The main intent for the IRA fee was for academics.  President Parent said he’d like to find out if other revenue sources are still used.  Director Sario asked how many students are needed to pass a change to the fee and Dr. Daniels said a majority of those students voting.  Director Delgadillo said they have to be strategic on how they present the information.  President Parent agreed.  Dr. Daniels asked President Parent if he was asking the Board to start working this issue because it could take months.  President Parent asked the Board where they want to go with this information knowing that even if students vote to change it, the University President still has to approve it.  Dr. Daniels suggested they start a dialogue and decide whom to bring into it.  President Parent said he was going to continue to keep looking into the issue and anyone interested can join him.
Point of personal privilege for Director Sario to leave the room at 3:51 p.m.

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve moving the February 1st Board In-Service date to February 28th.

M) Director Kaur S) Director Festejo to approve moving the February 1st Board In-Service date to February 28th.

ED Dowell said the February In-Service usually covers advocacy with Jennifer Malutta, but she’s unable to come on February 1st so they decided on February 28th.  Director Kaur asked what time so ED Dowell said from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.
Vote: 11-0-0

Motion Carried
Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the removal of the Director of Community and Outreach Affairs from the A.S. Finance Committee.

M) Director Delgadillo S) Director Festejo to approve the removal of the Director of Community and Outreach Affairs from the A.S. Finance Committee.

Director Sario returned to the room at 3:54 p.m.

Director Nguyen said she has a class during the meeting this semester.  President Parent asked who was not on the Academic Affairs committee, it was decided that this would be covered in the next item.
Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried
Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the appointment of a Director-at-Large to the A.S. Finance Committee.

M) Director Trang S) President Parent to approve the appointment of a Director-at-Large to the A.S. Finance Committee.

President Parent said they need to add someone who doesn’t need to be in a meeting at 4:30 p.m. in case the Finance Committee meeting runs long.  ED Dowell noted that if there are enough Student-at-Large on a committee then they can still make quorum.  President Parent asked who was available at 3:00 p.m.
Vice President Birrer nominated himself and was seconded by President Parent.

Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried
Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the removal of the Director of Rights and Responsibilities from the Alcohol and Drug Abuse Prevention Committee.

M) Director Sario S) Director Trang to approve the removal of the Director of Rights and Responsibilities from the Alcohol and Drug Abuse Prevention Committee.

Director Roque said the committee meets Mondays at 9:00 a.m. once a month when he has class.

Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 11-0-1

Motion Carried

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the appointment of a Director-at-Large to the Alcohol and Drug Abuse Prevention Committee.

M) President Parent S) Director Festejo to approve the appointment of a Director-at-Large to the Alcohol and Drug Abuse Prevention Committee.

Vice President Birrer asked who was available on Mondays at 9:00 a.m. while ED Dowell informed the Board that this committee discusses how to help students prevent alcohol and drug abuse while in school.
Director Nguyen nominated Director Mustafa who accepted the nomination.  Director Sario seconded it.

Seeing no further nominations Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 10-0-1

Motion Carried

Point of personal privilege for Director Delgadillo to leave the room at 4:02 p.m.
XI.
Executive Officer Reports (4 minutes each)

A. President
President Parent said he hoped everyone had a good break and that he’s still working with College Pads and his other commitments.
1. Executive Committee

2. Personnel Committee


B.
Vice President
Vice President Birrer said he attended the Paseo Fresh meeting where the redesign of the Union was discussed.  They are considering creating a designated exit rather than allow everyone to wander around.  President Parent asked if the change will take place this semester and Vice President Birrer said he wasn’t sure, but didn’t think so.  Dr. Daniels thanked Vice President Birrer for being on the committee as a student representative.  There was a concern about the flow in the Union and they welcome any student feedback.


1.
A.S. 55


C.
Controller
Controller Kethepalli said she connected with Jim Westbrook, the A.S. Finance Manager, about the Board’s Winter Retreat presentation and the budget.


1. 
Finance Committee

XII.
Directors’ Reports (3 minutes each)
A. Director of Academic Affairs

Director Kaur said there was an Academic Senate meeting on December 16th and she stated some of the items they covered.  The G.E. Summit will take place this Friday.

1.       Academic Affairs Committee

B. Director of Business Affairs
Director Sario said she had nothing to report, but she submitted a written report.
1. Operations Committee

C. Director of Co-Curricular Affairs
Director Festejo said she has been reaching out to vendors for upcoming events.


1.
Programming Board

D.
Director of Community & Outreach Affairs
Director Nguyen said she’s on the Event Coordinator Search Committee will start tomorrow.  She told the Board to look for an email from her regarding the spring video and they should already have received a script.
D. Director of Intercultural Affairs
Director Mustafa said she helped Kathleen Wong (Lau) to recruit students for the Tim Cook speaker series.
E. Director of Internal Affairs
Director Gallo said she had nothing to report, but she submitted a written report.


1.      Internal Affairs Committee


G.
Director of Legislative Affairs
Director Delgadillo said she has been working on Democracy Week and will be going to CSU East Bay this weekend for CSSA.


1.      Lobby Corps

H.
Director of Student Resource Affairs


Director Trang said she had nothing to report, but she submitted a written report.


1.      Campus Life Affairs

I.
Director of Student Rights and Responsibilities


Director Roque said he had nothing to report, but he submitted a written report.

J.
Director of Sustainability Affairs
Director Carrera said she planted some plants as planned.  She has some meeting conflicts this semester that she will need to resolve.
XIII.
Ad Hoc Committees

XIV. 
Closed Session

XV. 
Announcements
President Parent said he is still trying to fill student positions on University Committees like the Student Fairness Committee.  They only have two students, but are allowed up to eight.  He gave an example of what the committee does.

Director Sario said Grupo Folklorico de Luna is having an event on February 7th from 7:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m.

Director Nguyen said a high school group will be visiting the campus on March 5th from her hometown.  They want to speak to college students who are away from home.

Director Delgadillo said the Census Campaign will take place on January 27th from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.

XVI.  
Adjournment

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to adjourn the meeting.
M) Director Kaur S) Director Mustafa to adjourn the meeting.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

Meeting adjourned at 4:16 p.m.
__________________________________________

_______________________



Zachary Birrer, Chair
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A.S. Board of Directors


